
THE CHERWELL CRICKET LEAGUE 

 
Management Meeting - Thursday 7th March 2013 held at Bicester & North Oxford Cricket Club. 

 

Minutes 
 

Present 
Clive Ricks (Chair), Stuart Misseldine, Len Payne, Stephen Brain, Gary Murton, David Pryor, 
David Ward. 
 
Apologies 
Peter Tubb, Dick Giles & Nick Pykett. 
 
Matters Arising 
No matters arising not covered by agenda. 
 
Correspondence 
OCA representative match and other items to discuss ongoing 
 
Umpires regarding HCPL 
 
Club Subs – covered in Finance 
 
Finance 
4 clubs to date had not paid their subscriptions 
One club had had problems because of a bereavement in the family; the payment would be 
processed ASAP. 
 
Oxford CC had suggested initially that they had forgotten and then explained that they had not 
received the email from LP as it had gone into a SPAM file 
 
East Oxford CC had confirmed they missed the payment and had now actioned the payment and 
included the fine of 50%. 
 
Twyford CC late but they had since paid 
 
It was agreed that both Oxford CC and East Oxford CC would be fined 50% of subscription as per 
Constitution clause 9a 
 
Cumnor CC (£50) and Challow & Childrey CC (£100) had not paid their non-fulfilment of matches 
fines and LP suggested they be fined an additional £25 each club 
Both clubs to be told that unless fees paid by 31

st
 March 2013 then the fines would be added  

 
Cheques to be raised for  
BSA £70 (Meeting Room Hire) 
Directors’ Insurance Premium £421.00 
 
 
 



Fixtures 
Division Eight (8) 
Cumnor 3 and Banbury 5 will reverse their fixtures 
 
Kingston 3 and Dinton 3 will also reverse fixtures 
 
Twyford CC requested a change of venue for their match on 31 August; they were informed that 
this was not possible 
 
Results & Registration 
Registration lists are ready to be sent out to clubs 
Registration Fees were suggested at £3 prior to the season and £8 once the season has started. 
All agreed to this new reduced rate. 
 
Handbook 
CR and GM would continue to put together details for the handbook ready to go to print late 
March. DW would continue to try to sell advertising space. 
We will order 1300 Handbooks for the 2013 Season. 
 
Cherwell Cricket League Logo 
Stuart Misseldine presented some sample logos to the Management Team and it was decided to 
go forward with three possible designs. SM to continue the process. 
 
SM also suggested that there are a couple of Stump Sponsors interested in providing funding to 
provide new stumps for all clubs in the CCL. 
 
Website 
DW asked if we could have a rolling banner ad on the website so as to add value to our Sponsors 
and increase revenue. GM to change the current website to accommodate this. 
 
Balls 
The Treasurer reported, by memo, that Tiflex have been informed that the CCL’s requirement for 
balls will be reduced in 2013 because of the bad weather during the 2012 season. 
 
Umpires 
HCPL Email from Don Brookes – CR to email details to PT for return to DB (HCPL) 
East Oxford CC & Bletchley CC has yet to appoint Umpires 
 
AOB 
Cape Town township coach had requested donations of old kit, CR to investigate and consider  
sending requests to member clubs 
 
The following meeting dates were confirmed. 
 
Umpires’ meeting – 11th April 
Captains’ meeting – 25th April 
Management Meetings – 4th April, 9th May, 20th June. 
 
All meetings will be held at Bicester & North Oxford CC, Akeman Street, Bicester. All meetings will 
commence at 7.30pm. 
 



Could all clubs please note that the Captains’ meeting on 25th April should be attended by team 
captains and not, as in previous years, by other club representatives? 
 
The meeting ended at 21.30. 


